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RMV 60 Day Extension of Driver’s License 
 
 
 
The Massachusetts RMV is taking an important step following Governor Charlie Baker’s declaration of a 
State of Emergency the week of March 9th and to complement the work that has been underway for 
weeks across state government to keep residents safe and healthy. 
  
Due to the recent activity surrounding COVID 19 (Corona Virus), the RMV is seeking to reduce customer 
visits in our Service Centers and AAA offices and will do this by extending the expiration date of certain 
credentials.  
  
All Class D and Class DM driver’s licenses, ID cards, and Learner’s Permits that have expired or are 
expiring between March 1, 2020 and April 30, 2020, will have a 60 day extension applied to the current 
expiration date.    

• This deadline extension will not apply to customers with Commercial Driver’s Licenses 
(CDLs) or those whose end of stay in the United States is the same as the expiration date 
on their driver’s license, ID card, or Learner’s Permit. 

• The RMV will implement this 60-day extension to the current expiration date for Class D, 
Class DMs, ID cards, and Learner’s Permits within the RMV system the week of 3/16 – all 
people with expired/expiring credentials physically dated between March 1, 2020 and 
April 30, 2020, will have an active status within the RMV system with extended 
expiration date. For example, if the credential expires on April 15, 2020, the RMV 
system will extend the expiration to June 15, 2020 and display the same.  The credential 
in possession will have the 2020 expiration date as the RMV is not sending updated 
credentials for the 60-day extension. 

• This does not apply to vehicle registrations at this time. Most vehicle registrations can 
be renewed online at Mass.Gov/RMV. 

  
Any questions should be directed to the RMV. 
 

  


